
Steven Endress | Incumbent 
Board Director, Service 1st Federal Credit Union 
Steven Endress has been a member of Service 1st since 1988. He has served on the credit union’s Board of Directors 
since 1998, where he held positions as Vice Chair and Chair. He has also chaired the Annual Meeting and Governance 
Committees. Steven was previously employed as a Nurse Informatician with the Health Information Technology Team 
for the Geisinger Health System. His educational background includes a Master’s Degree in Nursing with a minor in 
Informatics, a Bachelor’s Degree in Health Care Administration, and two outpatient operation certifications from the New 
England Healthcare Assembly. Steven has completed 43 modules and received 12 certifications through the CUNA 	

		       Professional Development Online (CPD Online) training program for continuing education.

Michael Fleming | Incumbent 
Board Director, Service 1st Federal Credit Union 
Michael Fleming served on the Supervisory Committee of the Service 1st Board of Directors starting in 2015 holding the 
position of Chair from April 2020 to April 2024, when he was appointed to the Board. He has completed five modules 
of the CUNA Professional Development Online (CPD Online) training program for continuing education. Michael is a 
Mathematics / Computer Science Teacher at Danville Area High School. His educational background includes a Bachelor’s 
Degree in Secondary Mathematics Education and a Master’s Degree in Instructional Technology, both from Bloomsburg 
University.

MEET THE CANDIDATES

Greg Burke, MD, FACP | Incumbent 
Board Director, Service 1st Federal Credit Union 
Greg Burke has served on the Service 1st Board of Directors since 2014. He is presently a member of the Annual 
Meeting Committee, the Governance Committee, and the Nominating Committee. He has completed eight modules 
through the CUNA Professional Development Online (CPD Online) training program for continuing education. Dr. Burke 
is Chief Patient Experience Officer at Geisinger Health System. He completed his undergraduate work at the University 
of Scranton and attended the Jefferson Medical College of Thomas Jefferson University for Medical School. Dr. Burke 
completed his residency at Thomas Jefferson University Hospital.

The Nominating Committee has selected the following people to fill vacancies on the Service 1st Board of Directors. 
The election will be held at the Annual Meeting on Wednesday, April 23, 2025.


